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New Rheumatology Referrals Email Process 
Dear All Primary Care Colleagues, 
 
The L&D’s rheumatology department has now switched from the unreliable and unsafe 
mode of receiving faxed referrals and enquiries, to the use of the secure nhs.net email 
address detailed below. 
 
ldh-tr.rheumatologyluton@nhs.net 
 
All referrals, enquiries and communications for the Rheumatology department should now 
come through this dedicated email address, which is checked frequently during the day by 
the department secretaries, with cover for annual leave, to ensure that messages are never 
missed. We are sure that you will find this a much more convenient and reliable means of 
communicating with us. 
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